

Hamden Hill Ridge Riders
Meeting April 6, 2017
20 Members Present

1. Meeting opened to the Pledge of Allegiance at 7:20 PM.
2. Last months minutes read by Marilyn Armstrong motion to accept by Robbie Anderson, seconded by Steve Reed.
3. Financial report read by Lauren Fletcher motion to accept by Eric Alexander, seconded by Bill Sprague.
4. The gun raffle is all organized and ready to start selling tickets at our Chicken and Biscuit Dinner on June 17th. One gun was purchased from Perosi and the other guns and prizes from Gifford's. The drawing will be at our October Drag Race.
5. A motion was made by Earl Sines to give the fair board \$250.00 and to give the ambulance squad \$100.00 per event, seconded by Mark Pierce.
6. A trail committee needs to be formed to handle trail issues that have come up this season. The trail that goes from Hamden to Andes needs to be rerouted since we have a new landowner. Also the trail to Delhi needs some work after the mud slide.
7. Trail signing next season needs to improve. The major intersections need alot more signs. Also trail signs need to be taken down ASAP and turn in your hours.
8. Earl is working on all legalities to have the Kerrs Creek Tunnel Bridge fixed which is the Maywoods trail. Also the bridge at Frank Lapacca's needs to be twisted.
9. Earl is going to get the windows for the clubhouse bathroom.
10. The Fishing Derby will be organized by Robbie Anderson and Eric Alexander.
11. Eric made a motion to spend up to \$400.00 for two commercial pots for the clubhouse. We need these for our spaghetti and chicken dinners. We have been borrowing the Delhi Fire Departments. Seconded by Mark Pierce.
12. We have 10 members going to the Forum at Lake Placid April 29th through May 1st.
13. The Pisten Bullys drag needs two new cutters. Don Bender is going to have Wayne Oliver from Clarks weld them.
14. Motion to make an addition to the Hamden Hill Bylaws to have any one project expenses of \$500.00 or more presented to 11 Board Members and approved by majority.
15. We will have a non formal meeting on June 16th @ 6:00PM and our next meeting will be August 3rd @ 7:00PM.
16. Cherie Pierce made a motion to adjourn @ 8:30PM, seconded by Eric Alexander.